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Bid Request - Final Closure Construction of Thornton Landfill  

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 

Sealed bids will be received until 2:00PM, May 22, 2019 in the Conference Room, 

Division of Building Authority, Construction Section, 501 Woodlane Drive, Suite 

101N, Little Rock, Arkansas for the following: 

Final Closure Construction of Thornton Landfill located in Thornton, Arkansas for the 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality PR #9301902  

There will be a Pre-Bid Conference held at 10:00AM on May 14, 2019 at Thornton 

Landfill, 16300 US Highway 167, Thornton, Arkansas 71766.  The State reserves the 

right to schedule additional meetings. 

BID DOCUMENTS:  The official version of the complete set of the Contract 

documents should be examined and are obtainable from Harbor Environmental by 

emailing a request to shethcox@harborenv.com. In the email, provide company 

name, contact name, contact email, contact phone number, company address, and 

whether digital or hard copy format is desired. Electronic copies of the documents 

will be provided at no cost; Harbor will provide a digital download link via email. A 

complete set of contract documents may be obtained from Harbor Environmental, 

Inc. by depositing a check in the amount of $100.00 per set, payable to Harbor 

Environmental, Inc. After receiving the deposit, please allow 2 business days to 

receive by mail, or 1 business day for in-person pickup at Harbor Environmental, Inc., 

5800 Evergreen Drive, Little Rock, Arkansas 72205, (501) 663-8800. Deposits will be 

refunded to contractors who return the documents in good condition within 10 days 

after the opening of bids.  If the bid documents are obtained otherwise, the bidder 

may not receive updates and addenda from Harbor, thereby risking bid rejection. 

Documents can be examined at no cost in hard copy at Harbor, 5800 Evergreen 

Drive, Little Rock, AR 72205. DESIGN PROFESSIONAL: Harbor Environmental, Inc., 

Andrew Rike, 5800 Evergreen Drive, Little Rock, Arkansas 72205 (501) 663-8800. A 

bid security in the amount of 5% shall accompany each bid, if the bid is in excess of 

$35,000.00. Pursuant to Ark. Code Ann. §22-9-203, the State encourages all small, 

minority, and women business enterprises to submit bids for capital improvements. 

Encouragement is also made to all general contractors that in the event they 

subcontract portions of their work, consideration is given to the identified groups. 

The State reserves the right to reject any or all bids and to waive any formalities. 


